August 15, 2022

Called to Order:
The monthly meeting was called to order by Mike Luongo, at 7:00 pm on August 15th 2022.  Flag salute and prayer followed.  
Reports:
· Secretary’s report was read by Charlyn.  Correction, it is Vaughns paving company, not Lawn’s.   Also Bob and Colette will organize back room in the kitchen.  Dylan donated stencils, not Jamie.                         
· Treasurer’s report -- chuck H 2 months June and July   

Correspondence:  
· New Jersey State Police said to keep eyes open at all times at range.  Notice strangers.  Ask them why they are there?

Leagues:   
· Doing good, maybe a dozen
· Non members should pay $10 each Sunday
· Members-$5 to join, $3 each week
· Participants must listen to range commands
· NO spectators!  They can view thru windows
· Scott Fitzpatrick—Dawn possibly has him on Ledger for League—has he joined—
                 Paid??

Old Business: 
None

New Business:  
· Greg Galindo is head safety officer

Building and grounds:  
· Jamie sealed picnic tables
· Got estimates for paving and drains.  One company had a bad reputation.  Two estimates were 40K to 48K with $1000 for extra 20 feet of work.  Kosh quoted Jim Williams $34,600 for paving the driveway.  If we pay cash, maybe we would get a cash discount. The membership voted 14 - 2 in favor of going forward with drains and paving done by Rich Kosh. Work will begin after the September monthly meeting. There were many probationary members present who asked a lot of questions but did not participate in the vote. 
· Jim will got to Braen to discuss—possible donation or get cost price of Quarry Process, QP, and get a better price on asphalt.  
· Will need approximately 170 tons of asphalt.  
· Range will have to be closed for 6 days


· The final tally of the executive committee vote which was requested by Kevin and announced at the August 15 meeting was as follows:

In favor of drains & paving	opposed to entire project	In favor of drains & QP only   

Charlie Odyke                                                     0                       Kevin Sweetman
Colette Leclerc                                                                             Diane Carroll
Bob Uzzalino                                                                                Andrew Esposito
John Gibson
Mike Luongo
Bill Haas
Charlin Ryerson
Chuck Hughes
Larry Leve
Helen Swingle 
 
· Looking to seal coat old driveway as it has never been done
· Will send emails to members for fund raising ideas.  Possibly offer NRA Basic Pistol course as a way to replenish monies used for driveway project
                                           

Matches: 
None
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Other:
50/50 won Jim Williams $13 gave back to club

Membership: 
Voted in a regular members Joseph Sperone and Roger Sohayda.  They will need new cards.

Adjournment: Motion made to end the meeting at 8:21pm with 24 members in attendance.  Motion seconded by Chuck Sr. 


